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Thursday 28 November 2019  

Dear Community, 

Today I will travel down to the YMCA Camp (The Portsea Camp) in Portsea, to spend some time with our 

Year 4 students, who are excitedly involved in lots of team & individual challenge activities, led & facilitated 

by YMCA group leaders and our staff. 

The St. Paul’s ‘School Camp Program’, which involves all students in Years 4, 5 and 6, provides our Middle & 

Senior School students with a range of learning experiences, in beach, bush & urban settings.  

The camp program encourages & supports the children in developing their independence and resilience, in 

each of the above settings, through a range of activities & experiences, which require them to think, to plan 

and to ‘have a go’. 

Being at the beach (Portsea), in the bush (Beaufort-Ballarat) and in the city, gives the children wonderful 

opportunities to develop their independence and resilience, as they engage in the activities associated with 

each camp experience. Managing & organizing their belongings, being challenged to have a go, as well as 

making decisions about just how much they think they can do, all support their growth and development, 

both mentally & physically. 

Below is an article from Melbourne Child Psychology & School Psychology Services, written to support 

children and their families in developing a positive outlook about the school camp experience.   
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Feeling Positive About School Camp 

by Melbourne Child Psychology & School Psychology Services, Port Melbourne 

School camp is a fantastic opportunity for children to develop new skills, friendships and interests. However, 

for many kids (and their parents!) just the thought of sleeping away from home can provoke high anxiety. 

Some of the common worries about camp include: 

 Not being able to sleep properly 

 Not liking the food camp will offer 

 Who they will be sharing a cabin with 

 Not enjoying the activities camp will offer 

 Feeling homesick 

Although these are understandable concerns, it is important to help kids feel more positive about camp and 

to overcome the fear of not enjoying camp. 

The benefits of school camp are numerous, here are my top five: 

1. Development of social skills 

School camp is a great opportunity to develop a range of social skills. Most activities at camp involve team 

work, which is great to strengthen established friendships and also to develop new friendships by connecting 

with children they don’t regularly talk with at school. 

Through bonding activities, children develop supportive relationships not only with different children, but also 

with their teachers. At camp, children have the opportunity to learn about acceptance, caring and 

understanding. 

2. Development of independence skills 

For many children school camp is their first time away from family and home for a few nights. Parents are 

not there to remind their kids to eat their vegetables, brush their teeth, or to have a shower. 

Therefore, this is a great opportunity for kids to grow up by learning how take care of themselves and to do 

things on their own. Most kids do rise to the challenge and learn to rely on themselves when they spend time 

away home. 

3. Development of decision-making skills 

Should I go with my friends or should I do the activity I really want to do? Should I have the third slice of pizza? 

Should I stay up or go to bed? Supervising teachers are not able to hover over each child all the time, so at 

camp, children are responsible for making more of their own choices. 

4. Increased environmental awareness 

During camp, children are exposed to authentic nature-based experiences. Hands-on activities in the 

outdoors stimulate all senses and facilitate learning. Children become more aware of the environment, 

develop outdoor skills and an appreciation for nature. 

 

https://www.melbournechildpsychology.com.au/blog/author/mcp_staff/


 

 

5. Learning new skills 

At school camp, children will be exposed to a range of activities that they may not have tried before. When 

away from their parents, children are often more adventurous and willing to try new things. 

I hope reading through the above gives you all a better understanding of why schools have School Camp 

Programs, as well as the benefits for your children’s growth & learning, by taking part in school camps 

throughout their primary and secondary school years. 

 

Denis J. Daly 

Principal 

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE AND CHRISTMAS HAMPER DONATIONS 

With the school year quickly coming to an end and with Christmas on everyone’s mind, I would like to ask 

for your support with donations to our annual Christmas Raffle & Christmas Hampers. 

Donations from our families & from friends of St. Paul’s, have always allowed us to have a Christmas Raffle 

(including hampers) with well over 30 prizes; with the number of donations so far this year, we will be 

struggling to make up 10-15 prizes, at the most. 

I am once again asking you, our parents, guardians & friends, to consider making a donation to the Christmas 

Raffle & Hampers, so that we can make it a substantial raffle, with plenty of prizes!   

With this in mind, we are requesting donations for the Christmas raffle. We would appreciate donations in 

the form of either gifts or even cash contributions of any amount, which will then be put towards purchasing 

our major prizes. Some gift suggestions are: jewelry, wine, vouchers, pamper packs, electrical items, etc. Do 

you have any contacts who you think might be willing to contribute to a prize; these might be local businesses 

or perhaps your workplace? 

 

 

We are hoping that our families and friends will be as generous as possible in contributing to our last major 

raffle for the year. If you have any queries please contact any member of the Parents Group either via the 

school office or email ParentsGroup@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Thank you once again everyone, in anticipation of your generous support. 

mailto:ParentsGroup@spkealba.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

FOUNDATION (PREP) 2020 – TERM 4 ORIENTATION DATES 

The Orientation Dates for our 2020 Foundation students are as follows: 

 Monday December 2, 9.30 am – 11.00 am: Children only 

 Monday December 9, 9.30 am – 11.00 am: Children only 

 Monday December 16, 9.00 am – 1.00 pm: ‘Step Up Day’: Children only (with Year 1 – Year 5) 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM DONATIONS 

If families have school uniform items they no longer need or use i.e. (children leaving St Paul’s, no younger 

siblings to pass uniform onto) and they are in good condition, could you please drop off at the school front 

office. These will be used in the sick bay for children when they have been sick or have an accident. 

                                                                              

 

 2019 CALENDAR    
 

 TERM 4 

NOVEMBER 

 WED. 27-FRI. 29: YEAR 4 CAMP 

 

DECEMBER 

 

 MON. 2: FOUNDATION 2020 ORIENTATION SESION 2 (CHILDREN ONLY) 

 MON. 2: 2020 FEE AGREEMENTS DUE TO BE RETURNED TO SCHOOL 

 WED. 4: YEAR 6 ‘BIG DAY OUT’ 

 FRI. 6: CHRISTMAS CARNIVAL, CAROLS & NIGHT MARKET 

 MON. 9: FOUNDATION 2020 ORIENTATION SESSION 3 (CHILDREN ONLY) 

 WED. 11: PARENT HELPERS - MORNING TEA (11.00 AM) 

 THURS. 12: END OF SCHOOL YEAR MASS & YEAR 6 GRADUATION (7.00 PM) 

 FRI. 13: YEAR 6 FINISH  

 MON. 16: WHOLE SCHOOL ‘STEP UP DAY’ – INCLUDING FOUNDATION 2020 STUDENTS 

 WED. 18: FOUNDATION TO YEAR 5 FINISH 

 THURS. 19: TERM 4 ENDS - OFFICE CLOSES & STAFF FINISH 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 A CHILDREN’S PRAYER 

Dearest Lord, I hope to be more observant of your grace. 

May you look upon my soul and may my sins erase. 

 

May I know of sacrifice and cherish all you bless 

and act with courage to assist others who have less. 

 

Prepare my soul for joy to come, and cleanse me of all sin. 

I’ll wear my faith and do my best to nurture it within 

 

With a humble heart, I hope to be 

your faithful servant for all to see. 

AMEN 

 

 

MASS TIMES 

 

ST PAUL’S CHURCH                                                ST MARY MACKILLOP CHURCH  

SUNSHINE AVENUE                                                                                               ODESSA AVENUE 

 KEALBA                                                              KEILOR DOWNS    

 Monday          No Mass                                                                     Monday          9.30 am    

 Tuesday          No Mass                                                                                           Tuesday          9.30 am    

 Wednesday    9.30 am                                                                            Wednesday    No Mass     

   Thursday         9.30 am                                                                  Thursday         No Mass    

 Friday              No Mass                                                                     Friday              9.30 am    

 Saturday        5.00 pm (Latin)                                                                      Saturday         5.00 pm    

                         6.30 pm                                                                            

 Sunday           8.00 am (Maltese)                                              Sunday            9.00 am            

                       10.00 am                                                                                                                         11.00am  

                                                                                                                                                                 5.30pm      

                                                                                                                                                                

RECONCILIATION:    Saturday: 6.00 pm                                          RECONCILIATION:    Saturday 4.30 pm 

 

 



 

 

NOT RETURNING TO ST PAUL’S PRIMARY SCHOOL 

IN 2020 

 

If your child/children will not be returning to St. Paul’s in 2020, would you please complete the section 
below and return this to the School Office.  This does not apply to the current Grade 6 children.  

This information is required, as transfer documentation must be completed between this school and the 
new school your child/children will be attending in 2020.  

 

Your co-operation regarding this matter would be most appreciated. 

 

CHILD/CHILDREN NOT RETURNING IN 2020 

  

Name of Child: _____________________________________           Grade:_________________ 

Name of Child: _____________________________________           Grade:_________________  

Name of Child: _____________________________________           Grade:_________________ 

Name of Child: _____________________________________           Grade:_________________ 

 

 

The above named will not be returning to St. Paul’s Primary School, Kealba in 2020. 

 

New School attending:                 

Address_______________________________________________________________________ 

              _______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Signed:________________________________ 

Dated:_____________________________ 

 

N.B.: PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM AS SOON AS POSSIBLE 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 
 



 

 

  



 

 

 

 

to 


